
Piece Corps Quilters Guild 

  

 
      
July meeting: July 1 at Central Christian Church, 1501 Leonard Rd, St. Joseph MO 
Program: Annual Potluck Picnic 
July Greeters – Bev Lowry and Deloris Foster 
July Hostesses – Hazel Meade, Karen Leake, Carla Proctor, Barb Wilkerson, Lori Mathews 

 
July Birthdays 

7/1 Dianne Vollman  7/7 David Hurd  7/8 Irma Brown  7/14 Kathy Hessel  
7/16 Terry Peppers  7/20 Terry Massengale 7/24 Janet Loveless 7/26 Carla Proctor 
7/30 Murla Leahy 
 
Following the program on Nickel Quilts by Pat Speth, the June 2019 meeting was called to order at 7:50 PM at 
The Pony Express Museum by President Barb Wilkerson.  There were 54 members and 4 guests present. Guests 
were Joan Dixon, Laurie Wall, Rita Daves, and Mary Burgess.  Greeters were Marge Bodenhausen and Hazel 
Meade.  Hostesses were Karen Moore, Cyndee Dvorak, Bobbie Foster, and Donna Giddens. 
 
May minutes were accepted as emailed.  
May treasurer report was read and approved for audit, including a correction to the May report.  
 
Karen Vulgamott: This month’s tips were ideas for using leftover batting scraps. 
 
Charity:  Janie Kemp reported that 4 lap quilts were delivered to Abbey Woods. 
 
Yearbook: Terry Peppers announced that some membership books were printed with the “J” page missing. She 
has replacement books. 
 
Garage Sale: Murla Leahy reminded members that the dates for the garage sale are Sept 12-14, which includes 
set up through tear down. She needs volunteers to sign up for committees. Members are encouraged to make 
items for the boutique. 
 
Workshops:  Kelly Lacina reviewed workshop dates. There is one opening for Big Stitch on June 29 and the 
supply list was sent. The “Crazy Quilt” workshop is full and Terry has started a waiting list. Sign up for the Hand 
Applique workshop will be circulated in July. 
 
Picnic: The July meeting is a potluck picnic at the Central Christian Church. Members should bring a side dish or 
desert to share. The meal will be at 6:00 p.m. and there will not be show and tell. 
 
Announcements: 
Members were reminded to make quilt blocks for the Bicentennial Quilt Challenge and bring them to the July 
picnic. 
 
The meeting was adjourned, followed by Show & Tell.    
Respectfully submitted by Mary Gaston 

     July 2019 Issue 358 


